N.O.M.A. Meeting Minutes for
June 25, 2019
On the above date at 6:23 PM the New Oxford Municipal Authority met with Chairman John Spalding presiding. Authority Board members present were Jim Eisenhart, Vice Chairman, Secretary Don Kline, Treasurer Dave Moul, and Personnel John Deatrick (JR).  Also in attendance were Adam Winters, Facilities Manager, Amber Gearhart, Office Manager /Asst. Secretary, and Randy Bailey with Wm. F. Hill and Associates.  
An update was given on the progress and status of the Oxen Country Wells project.

An update on Construction Meeting #6 was provided.  

Discussed first, was Change Order #5 for Contract #1 for PSI and Change Order #2 for Contract #2 for Swam Electric.  These change orders are to extend the contract date 45 days due to the length of time required to get power to the site.  On a motion by Deatrick, seconded by Eisenhart, the Board unanimously approved Change Order #5 for PSI and Change Order #2 for Swam Electric for a time extension. 
Payment Request #7 (Payment Requisition #12) in the amount of $71,874.19 for PSI was discussed.  Payment Request #5 (Payment Requisition #11) in the amount of $12,981.75 for SWAM Electric was discussed.  On a motion by Eisenhart, seconded by Moul, the Board unanimously approved both Payment Requests as presented above.

The next Construction Meeting is scheduled for July 23, 2019 @ 10:00 AM.
DeTraglia Excavating’s Payment Request #2 (Final) in the amount of $32,111.48 for the Poplar Road Water Line Extension was discussed, as well as Change Order #1 in the amount of $3407.98.  NOMA has received all the required paperwork as outlined in the bidding documentation.  On a motion by Deatrick, seconded by Eisenhart, the Board unanimously approved both the Change Order and Payment Request as presented above.
Adam provided the Board with a letter from NOMA employee, Tyler Thurston, in regards to an unpaid leave of absence when his son is born.  The leave of absence will begin once the baby comes home from the hospital and will be for two weeks.  On a motion by Deatrick, seconded by Moul, the Board unanimously approved the requested leave of absence.

Finally, an update was given on the 667 unit development in Hamilton Township.  The meeting was an informational meeting only that was closed to the public.  There are still many phases that the project will have to go through before development can begin.

With no further business to be brought before the Board at 6:56 PM, on a motion by Eisenhart, seconded by Moul, the Board unanimously approved to adjourn the meeting.
The next Board Meeting is July 23rd, 2019 at 6:30 PM.
Respectfully Submitted,
Amber K. Gearhart
Asst. Secretary/Office Manager
